YLHS Women's Soccer Booster Board

Meeting Monday, September 11, 2017

Board Members Present:

Alex Flor – Head Coach
Richard Ireland - President
Susan Dunlap – 1st Vice President
Brian Cazares – 2nd Vice President
Treasurer – Jeff Larsen
Secretary – DeeDee Romano
Registrar – Renae Cazares
Auditor – Robin Garrity
Fan Gear/Apparel/Fundraising - Sheri Stewart
Fan Gear/Apparel/Fundraising – Lisa Woods
Website/Social Media Admin – Brian Millsap

Meeting was called to order at 8:42 pm. Introductions were made by President, Richard Ireland and all Executive Board Members. Bylaws and job responsibilities were handed out and discussed. Everyone should have bylaws reviewed by next board meeting. It was decided that all Executive Board Members will purchase shirts to be worn on game days so they can be identified.

Parent meeting will be held on Thursday, October 5, 2017 at 7:00 pm in the library. Only parents are required to attend. Parents need to be advised at the meeting as to why soccer tryouts were not held in August as originally planned. There are parents that are upset that they rescheduled vacations around August tryouts that did not occur.

Coaches for this season are: Alex Flor – Varsity Head Coach, Ryan Gonzalez – Assistant Varsity Coach, Erica Schmaltz JV Head Coach and Gina Stein – Frosh/Soph Headcoach.

There was discussion about possibly having to move from the portable. At this time, we have not been asked to move, but if the situation arises, we need to be prepared. Brian mentioned he would be able to ask someone to assist if the need arises, if given a few weeks notice.

The uniforms and spirit packs will be modified down to be more cost effective for families but still include all of the necessities for the players. Players will also be receiving a shirt for when the mens soccer team has games so they can support the mens team. Players will no longer be required to return their bags at the end of season. They will be able to keep their bags.

The tournaments that will be played this season are the Excalibur and the Chargers Cup.

Fundraising – it was discussed about doing blast emails to individuals for fundraising and having some sort of food truck during game days for spectators to get dinner. The soccer program will

keep a percentage of the proceeds. Girls will be given a ticket so they can have dinner included while supporting their other teammates. Also, discussed was offering baseline concussion testing for players. A percentage of the profits would go back to our soccer program.

We are looking to get one large banner that includes all of our sponsors.

Jeff reviewed budget with Executive Board and will cleanup and provide updates. Robin will be auditing prior files.

Next meeting will be Thursday, September 28, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 10:42 p.m.